ANNEX 2

Redehall Road, Smallfield

Consultation letter and questionnaire

Tel: 03456 009 009 01372 832650 Fax:

Email: highways@surreycc.gov.uk

Contact: Mrs A Guy

Residents/Businesses of Redehall Road, The Acorns, Geary Close, Lone Oak,

Highways. Rowan House Park Road and Cross Lane Merrow Depot Merrow Lane Guildford

GU4 7BQ

Surrey County Council

Our ref: C67/AG

17 July 2013

Dear Resident/Business

Proposed Removal of Traffic Calming - Redehall Road, Smallfield

Requests have been made for the removal of the existing traffic calming in Redehall Road, Smallfield. In June 2013, the Tandridge Local Committee agreed that investigations be carried out into the feasibility of removing the traffic calming. The report can be viewed on Surrey County Council's website (www.surreycc.gov.uk).

It is proposed that the existing speed cushions in Redehall Road between Broadbridge Lane and the start of the Smallfield 20mph zone be removed. Redehall Preparatory School is located within this length of Redehall Road and consideration will be given to providing appropriate measures within the vicinity of the school to ensure speeds do not

As part of the investigation, the view of residents directly affected, the Police and other emergency services, and the County's Road Safety team will be sought. If the Local Committee agree to the removal of the traffic calming, the impact on traffic speeds will be monitored, with traffic speeds measured before and after removal of the speed cushions. The Local Committee has noted that if traffic speeds are found to have increased, consideration will have to be given to either reinstating the measures or providing alternative measures to reduce traffic speeds.

I am writing to seek your views on the proposal to remove the traffic calming in Redehall Road. I would be grateful if you could spare the time to complete and return the short questionnaire in the postage paid envelope by Friday 16 August 2013. The results of the consultation will be considered by the September meeting of the Tandridge Local Committee. It should be noted that there is no funding allocated to this scheme at the present time. If there is support for the proposal, funding will need to be allocated by the Local Committee in the Tandridge forward Integrated Transport Schemes programme to carry out the work. Alternatively, Redehall Road is one of the roads to be treated under

Operation Horizon, Surrey's five year road investment programme and it may be possible to remove the traffic calming as part of these works.

Thank you in advance for your participation.

Yours faithfully

John Lawlor South East Area Team Manager

REDEHALL ROAD, SMALLFIELD PROPOSED REMOVAL OF EXISTING TRAFFIC CALMING NAME: ADDRESS: Views are being sought on the proposal to remove the existing traffic calming in Redehall Road, Smallfield. Please could you tick one box below to indicate your views. Agree Disagree I/we support the removal of the existing traffic calming in Redehall Road between Broadbridge Lane and the start of the Smallfield 20mph zone. Any other comments (please use the space below/overleaf for any comments you may wish to make) Please return your completed questionnaire in the postage paid envelope by Friday 16th August 2013 Please note, responses will not be individually acknowledged but all comments will be considered as part of the consultation